

ST. LOUIS DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 8945 LATTY AVENUE BERKELEY, MISSOURI 63134

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF: August 13, 2004

Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program

Subject: Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 13, 2004

Mr. Don Flater Iowa Department of Public Health 401 SW 7<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite D Des Moines, Iowa 50309-0075

Dear Mr. Flater:

Enclosed for your information, you will find two copies of the Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 11, 2004. Copies of this document are also being provided directly to Mr. Scott Marquess of the United States Environmental Protection Agency, Mr. Rodger Allison of the Iowa Army Ammunition Plant (IAAAP), and Mr. Roger Walton of the Army Environmental Center.

In addition to the Plan, I am including our responses to the comments submitted following a review by the above persons. We have made every effort to address the pertinent comments to the Plan to the satisfaction of all. However, in a few cases, we were unable to come to an amicable compromise. Although FUSRAP is not a party to the ER,A FFA, we are working toward the same goal as the rest of the IAAAP team - the successful clean up of the IAAAP. With that in mind, we have developed a plan that is technically defensible and consistent with current industry practices. We expect to complete the survey between August 16-26, 2004. Following the completion of the work, we intend to issue a Historical Site Assessment Report in accordance with MARSSIM for the subject areas. This should be available for your review and comment in November 2004.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Brian Harcek at (314) 260-3933.

Sincerely,

Sharon Cotner

FUSRAP Program Manager



ST. LOUIS DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 8945 LATTY AVENUE BERKELEY, MISSOURI 63134

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF:

August 13, 2004

Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program

Subject: Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 13, 2004

Mr. Don Flater Iowa Department of Public Health 401 SW 7<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite D Des Moines, Iowa 50309-0075

Dear Mr. Flater:

Enclosed for your information, you will find two copies of the Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 11, 2004. Copies of this document are also being provided directly to Mr. Scott Marquess of the United States Environmental Protection Agency, Mr. Rodger Allison of the Iowa Army Ammunition Plant (LAAAP), and Mr. Roger Walton of the Army Environmental Center.

In addition to the Plan, I am including our responses to the comments submitted following a review by the above persons. We have made every effort to address the pertinent comments to the Plan to the satisfaction of all. However, in a few cases, we were unable to come to an amicable compromise. Although FUSRAP is not a party to the ER,A FFA, we are working toward the same goal as the rest of the IAAAP team - the successful clean up of the IAAAP. With that in mind, we have developed a plan that is technically defensible and consistent with current industry practices. We expect to complete the survey between August 16-26, 2004. Following the completion of the work, we intend to issue a Historical Site Assessment Report in accordance with MARSSIM for the subject areas. This should be available for your review and comment in November 2004.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Brian Harcek at (314) 260-3933.

Sincerely,

Sharon Cotner

FUSRAP Program Manager



# ST. LOUIS DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 8945 LATTY AVENUE BERKELEY, MISSOURI 63134

August 13, 2004

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF:

Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program

Subject: Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 13, 2004

Mr. Scott Marquess
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region VII
901 North 5<sup>th</sup> Street
Kansas City, Kansas 66101

Dear Mr. Marquess:

Enclosed for your information, you will find two copies of the Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 11, 2004. Copies of this document are also being provided directly to Mr. Don Flater of Iowa Department of Public Health, Mr. Rodger Allison of the Iowa Army Ammunition Plant (IAAAP), and Mr. Roger Walton of the Army Environmental Center.

In addition to the Plan, I am including our responses to the comments submitted following a review by the above persons. We have made every effort to address the pertinent comments to the Plan to the satisfaction of all. However, in a few cases, we were unable to come to an amicable compromise. Although FUSRAP is not a party to the ER,A FFA, we are working toward the same goal as the rest of the IAAAP team - the successful clean up of the IAAAP. With that in mind, we have developed a plan that is technically defensible and consistent with current industry practices. We expect to complete the survey between August 16-26, 2004. Following the completion of the work, we intend to issue a Historical Site Assessment Report in accordance with MARSSIM for the subject areas. This should be available for your review and comment in November 2004.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Brian Harcek at (314) 260-3933.

Sincerely,

Sharon Cotner

FUSRAP Program Manager



### ST. LOUIS DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 8945 LATTY AVENUE BERKELEY, MISSOURI 63134

August 13, 2004

REPLY TO ATTENTION OF:

Formerly Utilized Sites Remedial Action Program

Subject: Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 13, 2004

Mr. Scott Marquess
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Region VII
901 North 5<sup>th</sup> Street
Kansas City, Kansas 66101

Dear Mr. Marquess:

Enclosed for your information, you will find two copies of the Final Iowa Army Ammunition Plant Radiological Screening Plan dated August 11, 2004. Copies of this document are also being provided directly to Mr. Don Flater of Iowa Department of Public Health, Mr. Rodger Allison of the Iowa Army Ammunition Plant (IAAAP), and Mr. Roger Walton of the Army Environmental Center.

In addition to the Plan, I am including our responses to the comments submitted following a review by the above persons. We have made every effort to address the pertinent comments to the Plan to the satisfaction of all. However, in a few cases, we were unable to come to an amicable compromise. Although FUSRAP is not a party to the ER,A FFA, we are working toward the same goal as the rest of the IAAAP team - the successful clean up of the IAAAP. With that in mind, we have developed a plan that is technically defensible and consistent with current industry practices. We expect to complete the survey between August 16-26, 2004. Following the completion of the work, we intend to issue a Historical Site Assessment Report in accordance with MARSSIM for the subject areas. This should be available for your review and comment in November 2004.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Brian Harcek at (314) 260-3933.

Sincerely,

Sharon Cotner

FUSRAP Program Manager